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Phosphorus in Lake Winnipeg could lead to toxic algae bloom: study

By Larry Kusch, winnipegfreepress.com 5/31/2011

A five-year study on the health of Lake Winnipeg contains some dire warnings for Manitobans. The study, released Tuesday, said if no action is taken, deadly toxic algae could form and spread.

It recommends that government work towards a 50 per cent reduction in the amount of phosphorus in the lake to reverse regular algae blooms and return the lake to a pre-1990 state.

"Phosphorus levels in the lake are now worse than they were in Lake Erie when people were describing that lake as dead," said Peter Leavitt, who headed the study.

Levitt is the Canada Research chair in environmental change and society at University of Regina. 

"We're at a tipping point and if something isn't done now, the consequences will be dire," he said.

The provincial government will unveil a strategy in the coming days to deal with the phosphorus issue, Conservation Minister Bill Blaikie told a sparsely attended news conference.

